From: A C

Sent: Friday, September 28, 2018 3:50 PM

To: Hopkins, Anna ahopkins@london.ca; Ridley, Virginia <<u>vridley@london.ca</u>>; Wise, Sonia

<<u>swise@london.ca</u>> **Subject:** 3080 Bostwick

I am writing to let you know I am <u>against</u> a high rise on Bostwick and Southdale. This area is already highly congested with traffic. It has become more congested with the much needed community centre. Cars trying to get off the congested main roads often speed through residential neighbourhoods with children playing nearby and school children walking to and from school. My daughter and grandson were hit by a car traveling through to get to Wonderland. Traffic flow and speed have already increased in the area.

Blocks 1-4 should be used for townhouse or single family homes only. A high rise in this area will completely change the feel of the neighbourhood, block the skyline, and create far too much congestion. I also suspect that these units are not adding to affordable living and likely will further degrade the apartments along Wonderland. The wooded area should remain a wooded area as there as so few left in the "forest city". Block 11 could be a splash pad. London doesn't need a "Toronto" skyline.

If the city goes ahead and builds up this area they should create additional speed-bumps in the Farnham, Brixham, and McMaster area, better sidewalks on both sides of Southdale, and trees to protect walkers from an already congested area where the pedestrian walkway is <u>very close</u> to the road. The speed limit needs to come down on Southdale and Bostwick.

Adrienne Clarke